
 

 

 

  

 

 

ICP Key Messages     

Meeting  Urgent and Emergency Care System Delivery Board 
Meeting Date  1 December 2020  
Key Decisions and Actions  
 
 

1 December 2020 
ICP Covid Performance Dashboard – Proposed Metrics 
The Board discussed and agreed the Covid metrics proposed at ICP Senior 
Leadership Team, with a suggestion to add Covid rates.  
 
Chorley ED Re-opening 
The Board was pleased to note that the department has continued to be open 
safely.  It was highlighted that there had been a rise in attendances at ED and 
a reduction in attendances at the Urgent Care Centre.  The Trust was looking 
into this to establish the appropriateness of attendances at both departments. 
The Board particularly noted the efficiency of the work undertaken to re-open 
the unit safely and recognised that a lot of work had been done in a short 
amount of time.  
 
Progress of Urgent Care Winter Plan 
The Board was pleased to note the update on progress of the winter schemes, 
however, was concerned regarding issues around community therapy 
workforce and the impacts and risks of this on some of the schemes.  The 
Board welcomed the increase in home first slots and the focus on increasing 
discharges particularly at the weekend.  Additionally the Board was pleased to 
note the Covid Virtual Ward had been working well and treating patients from 
both a step up and step down perspective. 
 
Discharge and Flow Task and Finish Group 
 The Board welcomed the establishment of this group which would focus on 
implementation of the CATCH review recommendations and actions in the 
system flow action plan around improving discharge. 
 
Mental Health Update 
The Board noted the increase in activity in relation to referrals and the 
assessment centres which were reducing ED attendances.  The Board was 
pleased note the additional resource for the mental  health liaison team and 
that the frequent attenders team were now fully staffed and the positive 
impact this would have on reducing ED attendances 
 
 



   

 

Community Services Update 
The Board noted the impact of Covid on LSCFT workforce particularly AHPs 
and District Nurses.  The increase in home first slots and the creation of a sit 
rep proforma was welcomed.  LSCFT has been identified as the ICS lead for 
long Covid and a meeting was being held soon with the ICS to discuss the 
detail of what was required in terms of an implementation plan and this would 
be shared.  The importance of considering the physical health aspects of long 
Covid was highlighted and this was acknowledged. 
 
Points on EU Exit 
The Board noted the request from the ICS for each locality to have robust 
plans in place to deal with any impacts from the EU Exit and it was suggested 
that the exit leads across the patch should meet as partners to discuss their 
arrangements and any potential issues.  The Trust had received a checklist and 
would share this with partners. 
 
The Chair thanked the Board and their teams for the continuing work around 
improving discharge and managing urgent care. 
 

Matters for Escalation  
(and where to) 

 

Completed and Signed off by  Denis Gizzi 
Chief Officer, CCG 

 


